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by Michael Klett, Grand KniGht

“Your friends make known, 
O Lord, the glorious splendor of 
your Kingdom.”

 August was a good month 
for Bishop William R. Johnson 
Council 9487. At the general busi-
ness meeting we initiated nine 
new Brothers 
in to our order, 
three into our 
own council.  
We’ve also had 
two transfer into 
our Council.  We 
also had a very 
good Ice Cream 
Social and recy-
cling is looking 
very good. 

I want to thank the degree 
team, the dinner team, and the 
recycling team for all that they 
have done. We also had a break-
fast team help the Catholic Men’s 
Fellowship out and cook them 
breakfast. Our Brothers make us 

HAPPY FACES – Cayman Island Athetes and Brothers Hugo Hinshaw and Garrett 
Gardner, the masked man, at the Lake Forest dance.

August activity
will  increase 
in September

by al GaMarra, KofC Contributor 

In July, Lake Forest and La-
guna Hills hosted the 2015 LA 
Special Olympics World Games 
plus the special athlete delega-

UP IN ARMS –The Special Olympics delegation from the Grand Caman 
Islands along with Brother Ricardo Teano.

Lake Forest Dance with Cayman Island Athetes and Brothers Hugo Hinshaw and Garrett Gardner 
(Garrett is wearing the mask!) 

 

 

KofC hosted Special Olympics, World Games athletes 
tions from the Cayman Islands 
and Vietnam. Community service 
leaders from those two citiess 
reached out to Bishop William 
Johnson Council 9487 and St. 

Nicholas Council to provide 
refreshments and volunteers 
to serve the special athletes at 
breakfast July 23 in their honor. 

      See SPECIAL, page 6



  The concept of the Shining Armor Award program is to get 
new members active in the many facets of the council as early as 
possible. It is awarded for service with distinction.

During the first 12 months of membership, candidates must attend 
three meetings, be involved in three service programs, receive Second 
and Third Degree designations, meet with insurance representative, 
and recruit one new member.

Our congratulations to Doug Culmer for accomplishing all the 
requirements. Doug is the first winner since Charlie Young  earned 
his 10 years ago.

  Even before joining the council last year, Doug has been ac-
tive in the recycling effort,working on most Mondays and several 
Saturdays. He was a big help before, during and after the October 
Fiesta last year. The beer booth was Doug’s best assignment.

He is glad to assist in the dinner events and get acquainted with 
his fellow Knights.

  Doug joined KofC to bring himself closer to church and God. He 
feels that the Knights will provide him the vehicle to return some of 
the blessings that he has been given. He is honored to have achieved 
this award since it reflects on himself and our council.

by  ricardo teano, retention Committee

   
       Barry Lamont, our esteemed awardee, was easily recruited by 
Ricardo Teano at the Mater Dolorosa Men’s Retreat at Sierra Madre. 
He joined the Knights to become a better servant of the Lord and 
because of the fellowship of the council.  He has already reached his 
Third Degree level.
       Barry  worked with Chair Jim Marchetta on the very successful 
Don Miller Golf Tournament in June. He worked with the golf com-
mittee from April to June and handed out flyers before the  tournament.
       At church he assists with the collection baskets at Masses when 
he is not serving as a lector. He also works with the other Knights as 
a member of the Catholic Men’s Fellowship Core Team which plans 
and organizes quarterly CMF mini retreat and breakfast events for 
the men of the parish. 
      Barry attends weekly CMF meetings at 7 a.m. Saturdays and 
writes a weekly blog on the Sunday psalms. Wife  Beth is a Eucha-
ristic Minister on Sundays. Together, they provide Communion to 
the sick and homebound at Freedom Village.
        Beth also volunteers to launder the Purificators used in the Lit-
urgy of the Eucharist. Barry  rearranges his time to be able to do the 
Saturday recycling.  From the start he has been impressed  with the 
energy levels and the leadership shown in the parish by our council. 
He admires his active fellow Knights for serving the parish and 
performing works of faith. Our congratulations to Barry Lamont as 
Knight  of the Month.        
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2015 Shining Armor Award winner 

Congratulations, Doug Culmer

Knight of the Month 

Barry Lamont

              See CULMER, page 10
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Chancellor’s Report 

by PatricK larKin
ChanCellor

  
I receive a daily devotional via email every day from the Uni-

versity of Notre Dame. (I know, Trojan fans, boooooo!). Brother 
Rich Ingrassia, being a fine Notre Dame alum, turned me on to the 
devotional and I’ve read it pretty faithfully.

On a recent Monday I was struck by two words that led off the 
devotional, which follows the daily Gospel. The two words were, 
“You matter.”

You matter to God. Of course we all know that. Our brothers and 
sisters at Saddleback Church proudly drive all over Lake Forest with 

license plates: “You matter to God.”
Well, you also matter to the Knights of Columbus. 

God has given us this group as a gift. He picked you 
out specifically to be a Knight and to serve Him and 
His Holy Church. 

That’s a pretty big responsibility not to be taken 
lightly.

 We took solemn oaths when we became Knights 
and we need to honor them. Like any of the gifts 
given to us by God, sometimes being a Knight can 
be challenging. 

It can be difficult to make a meeting or an event, especially in 
these busy times. It can be easy to think that someone else will cover 
for me.

We have two big events coming up that I urge all Knights to attend. 
• At our general meeting on Wednesday, Sept. 2, our Worthy 

Grand Knight will hold an “explanatory meeting” basically to explain 
why we do what we do at our meetings. It’s a perfect event for new 
Knights and even long-time Knights who’ve always wondered just 
what we’re up to.

• The Parish Festival, the first weekend in October. Besides the 
beer booth, the Knights will be responsible for the All-American 
food booth. We’ll need help grilling burgers and dogs. In addition, 
we always need help setting up the parking lot, booths, electrical, 
etc. on Wednesday and Thursday nights before the event starts.

Please make a pledge to help with these events. Even an hour 
can make a difference. 

As the great St. Paul said in his second letter to the Ephesians:

“We are God’s work of art, created in Christ Jesus for the good 
works which God has already designated to make up our way of life.”

    – Ephesians 2:10 – 1 Corinthians 13: 11-13

Patrick Larkin

by John oJeda, ProGram Chairman 
   
It is getting close to the time 

for the annual drive to help the 
Intellectually Disabled, the Bill 
Breen Tootsie Roll Drive.

 I hope you new members 
get a chance to supervise our 
Confirmation students who do 
most of the heavy lifting at this 
event.

We have three locations 
committed to this year’s drive.  
We are no longer able to use 
the Walmart store in Irvine on 
Technology Drive.  

I still need to get the approval 
for the chain’s Foothill Ranch 
store.

 This year’s drive will span 
two weekends: Oct. 23-24-25 
and Nov. 6-7-8. We need help 
from all of you.

 Please answer yes when you 
get the call to assist.  If you wish 
to sign up to help, contact John 
Ojeda at 949-813-4320 or john.
ojeda@cox.net.

I hope I can count on last 
year’s captains but we need to 
train more members so many 
of those who have participated 
for years may get a break with 
co-captains.  

Let me know if I can put your 
name down. 

We all matter: to God
family, and the Knights

Your help
needed for 
ID Drive

  - “Each of us is responsible for honoring the trust that 
our members, our clients and our families place in us.”

– Carl Anderson, Supreme Knight

    



Gene Ganley Recycling Report

August take was $1,880; 
Brothers made it happen 
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Thanks to 
Monday 

Volunteers

Roger and  Mo Boivin, 

Jay and Joan Donahue, 

Gerry Dubois, Hector and 

Cindy Guzman, Bob Mor-

gan, John Ojeda, Dan Ra-

mella, Ricardo Teano, Otis 

Givenrod, Joe Schulte, 

Stewart Imagawa, Mike 

McCormack, George Noth-

helfer, Alfonso Lopez, 

Chuck Agozino, Domingo 

Roldan, Manny Rios, Bob 

Birtja, Richard and Barbara 

Ciolek,  John Ruelas, Doug 

Culmer,  Paul Tran, Alberto 

Lopez, Beng Librado.

– George Nothhelfer

by GeorGe nothhelfer, recycle chairMan
August was a very good month ($1,880) and Saturday was a great 

showing of our Brother Knights. I am grateful for all the Knights 
that came to assist us in our endeavor. 

We will not see teens until Fall. Father Naval made a recycling 
appearance (see below). Three Hoorays!!! Thanks Father.

We have seen an increase in the weekly drop offs at the drop off 
area and we thank all who 
are participating.

We need more of you 
fellow Knights to support 
the program by dropping off 
your recyclables any time at 
the recycle area. 

It is a real disappointment 
that we do not have more of 
you participating.  

As they say the best sup-
port and programs begin at home and right 
know they are falling well short.  All of you 
do not realize how important this program is to 
our council or we would have greater support.  

We have made Star Council but not much 
of a star in support of recycling. The degree 
of support from all of you is quite sad when 
only a few  Knights dropped off their recyclables. It only takes a few 
minutes to drive to church and drop off your recyclables anytime.

   When dropping off books, magazines, paper or glass place them  
in the area provided by the trailer and close the gate when done. 

•  If you are dropping off aluminum cans or plastic bottles, please 
throw them over the fence in the recycle area. We need you.

Next Recycle. We look forward to seeing  you Saturday,  Sept. 12.
Special Thanks: To our Monday morning crew for all the dedica-

tion and extra hours they put forth to make the program a success. 
This is not for themselves, but for all of the Council. These guys 

and gals are there more than Mondays to keep up with other recycle 
projects (picking up books, drawings) that make our program a success.

We need more of our retirees to help for a couple of hours on 
Mondays.  We are in need of more walkers on Monday morning.

Those who participated: We had a great showing last month 
from all appreciate the following who assisted.  Dan Ramella, Al 
Gamarra, Dave Keele, Stewart Imagawa, Bonnie Ranestad, Leif 
Ranestad, Bob Morgan, Mike Ulibarri, Pat Bole, David Atkins, 
Gerry Dubois, Bob Kupfert, Garret Gardner, Rene Gardner, Ramon 
Navarro, Joe Merchant, Nacho,  Chuck Agozino, Glenn Seamark, 
Albert Lopez, Mike Wiles, Michael, Fr. Thomas, Ron Fernandez, 
Joe De Prospero, Luis J. Garcia, Dennis DeRosia, Alfonso Lopez, 
Jacqueline and Chris Poli, Domingo Roland, Joe Schulte.

.
 .

 

 Fr. Naval at recycling

George Nothhelfer
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 A summary of the Budget proposed for the 2015-2016 Colum-
bian year.   Membership will vote on the Budget at the Septem-
ber General meeting. Please plan to attend.

Funds On Hand as of 6-30-15
Checking        $9,310.41
Strategic Fund                  $29,525.62
 Total Funds On Hand                  $38,836.03

Income                                   2014-2015           2014-2015          2015-2016 
                                                   Prop.Budget       Actual              Prop.Budget

Total Charitable            $26,700.000   $28,746.33  $28,700.00   
Total Council                $14,500.00    $11,119,77   $11,800.00
Total Special Events     $24,500.00    $20,537.00   $21,900.00
Total Social Income        $7,400.00      $5,022.00   $10,900.00

Total Income               $73,100.00    $65,425.10   $73,300.00

                               Expenses
   
Income                                   2014-2015           2014-2015          2015-2016 
                                                   Prop.Budget       Actual              Prop.Budget

Total Charitable              $32,750.00     $30,732.66  $29,750.00
Total Council                    $1,550.00       $1,095.10    $3,150.00    
Total Special Events       $16,000.00     $17,901.20  $18,200.00 
Total Social Expenses       $4,200.00       $2,164.47   $2,600.00  
Total Administrative        $18,600.00    $19,021.98  $19,600.00

Total Expenses                 $73,100.00   $70,915.41  $73,300.00

In  reviewing our budgetary items, there was a shortfall last 
year due to lower dues and reduced income from some events such 
as Lenten Dinners. That is why we ask for your attendance and 
participation. This month we will have discussion and questions 
about the budget and will need to approve or disapprove at the 
Sept. 2  meeting.  Please come to the next two general meetings 
Sept. 2 and Oct.7 at 7:30 p.m, 7:15 for a Decade of the Rosary.

                                      – John Ojeda Financial Secretary 

Insurance Report

The LTC plan
offers us all
peace of mind
by MarK yubeta, Kofc aGent 

Since its addition to the Or-
der’s product portfolio in 2000, 
long-term care (LTC) insurance 
has provided the Knights of Co-
lumbus with an excellent opportu-
nity to further serve members and 

their families. 
And, for our 
long-term care 
policy holders 
in the United 
States, there’s 
an added bonus.

It’s called 
“Provider Path-
way,” a program 
offering access 
to a network of 

long-term care providers at 
discounted rates. The network 
includes discounts on products, 
such as hearing aids, diabetic 
supplies, personal emergency 
response systems, and durable 
medical equipment, as well as 
skilled nursing facilities, assisted 
living, and adult day care.

Eligibility for participation in 
this program is open to Knights of 
Columbus long-term care insur-
ance policyholders, their spouses, 
dependent children, parents and 
parents-in-law. All providers are 
fully credentialed and meet state 
licensing requirements.

If you haven’t yet talked to  
me about long-term care insur-
ance, you owe it to yourself to 
do so. There are a few decisions 
to make in choosing a “plan,” a 
comprehensive one that covers 
care whether you’re at home 
or in a facility, or one that cov-

District Deputy’s Message

by  John Piccolo, distriCt dePuty 116

NEAR THE GARGANO PENINSULA - Greet-
ings from someplace in the Adriatic Sea. We finally 
have a priest onboard and while attending morning 
mass, remembered my DD message. 

 August was  K of C family month where Councils 
are encouraged to hold an event such as a picnic, 
ice cream social, bowling or similar activity. If you 
did not hold a family event, this could be added  to 
your 2016 calendar.  I wish your families all the best. 

Add a family event to your next calendar

Proposed 2015-16 Budget
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August Program Highlights
by richard inGrassia, recorder

Council conferred First Degree on Glenn Seamark, George Klett, Stephan Ramella, Jaime Cruz, 
Salvador Placentia, Todd Saldana, Bob Matthews, John Freely and Chuck Lennon.

Grand Knight’s Report:
Thanks you to Brother Mike Ulibarri and Pat Larkin for the Texas Barbecue. Best attendance 

yet, with more 160. 
Another thanks to Brother Al Gamarra for taking the lead on the Special Olympics World Games.
Past Grand Knights Dinner is Sept. 20, RSVP to Brother Roger Sonnenfeld
Charity Box this month goes to Wounded Warriors.
Financial Secretary Ojeda reported outside communications from Laura’s House, that the Bahama 

Night fundraiser will be Oct. 10.
Committee Reports
Brother Al Gamarra:  Recycling raised $1,700 in July. Next date: Sept .12: bring your junk mail
Brother John Ojeda:  ID Drive on Oct 23-25 and Nov 6-8. 
Brother Ignacio Mena: Fourth Degree is Oct. 3, only one this year in Orange County

Unfinished Business
 Men’s Retreat – Sep 25-26, cost $240.
New Business
New budget proposed, to be discussed at Sept. 12 general meeting
Insurance Agent’s report: Brother Mark Yubeta welcomed new members and announced changes 

to term insurance program
District Deputy’s Report  
District Deputy John Piccolo reminded the Council of the Shining Armor Award for recruiting.
Good of the Order:  The Sick and Distressed list was read and prayer was offered by Council.
Chaplain’s Summation: Fr. Thomas Naval reported that scripture and reflections were being 

prepared to help us define our Parish Mission Statement at the Camino, and to celebrate the Feast 
of St. James the Great, our patron saint. 

Awards
August Knight of the Month went to Brother Don McGown
August Family of the Month went Nick and  Susan Benigno

.

The city of Lake Forest also held 
a Special Needs dance July 22. 
Local community members so-
cialized with the athletes.  

Brothers Ricardo Teano, 
Renne and Garrett Gardner and 
Hugo Hinshaw helped at the 
dance truly brought home the 
Special Olympic athlete oath, 
motto:

“Let me win, but if I cannot 
win, let me be brave in the at-
tempt.”

The leader of the Cayman 

SPECIAL                                                             
From page 1

Island delegation presented the 
mayors of Lake Forest and La-
guna Hills with gifts of their na-
tional symbol, the turtle, which 
also is on their national flag.  

The Vietnamese delegation 
leader was equally gracious and 
appreciative of all the support 
that the host cities provided.  
Mayor Scott Voigts, who is a 
paraplegic himself, gave an emo-
tional speech where he stressed 
how courageous the athletes 
were and that the key was to 

never give up!
Thanks to the following pro-

gram members who worked on 
this Special Olympic event and/
or volunteered at the breakfast: 
Garrett, Alessandra and Renne 
Gardner; Arnold and Martha Mo-
rales, Hugo Hinshaw, Bob Birtja, 
Ricardo Teano, Bob Kupfert, 
John Piccolo and Wes Robdeau 
(St.Nicolas Council). Special 
thanks to Jackie Stashhik of  First 
Team Real Estate (www.jackie-
direct.com) for donating  water.
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 Program Chairman’s Report
Save these dates for upcoming noteworthy events. Also refer to the Council calendar page of 

this newsletter at www.kofc9487.com for more information. E-mail DGK and Program Chair-
man Roger Sonnenfeld at roger@accessext.com or call (714) 606-9003 if you have an item to 
present at the next general business meeting.

Sept. 2:  General meeting, 7:30 p.m.
Sept.7:   Monday Recycling Forest Gardens contact George Nothhelfer
Sept. 12  Recycling, 7 a.m.-noon, lower parking lot  contact George Nothhelfer
Sept. 13  Pancake Breakfast,Parish Hall after 7, 8:30 Masses
Sept. 14: Monday Recycling, Forest Gardens, contact George Nothhelfer
Sept.16:  Officers Meeting, 7:30 p.m. 
Sept. 20: Past Grand Knights Dinner, 5 p.m. contact Roger Sonnenfeld
Sept. 21: Monday Recycling,  Forest Gardens contact George Nothhelfer
Sept. 25: Men’s Retreat, contact Ken Allen
Sept. 26: Meatloaf Dinner in Parish Hall after Saturday 5 p.m. Mass
Sept. 28  Monday Recycling contact George Nothhelfer
 

•••
Extra help is needed  on recycling Saturday,  Sept. 2. School is out and the teens will not be 

available to help.  So come spend an hour or three with us sorting crushing and just having a 
good time. Bring a friend.

•••
Past Grand Knights Dinner will be held at Outback in Foothill Ranch on Sept. 20. We  will 

be honoring PGK Michael Lynch for his leadership overthe past Columbian Year.  So bring your 
wife and join us  at 5 p.m. Outback. Let’s make it a great evening for all of us and  PGK Brother 
Mike too.  All Brothers and their wives are invited and the cost is only $25 per person.   Please 
RSVP to Brother Roger Sonnenfeld at (714) 606-9003 ASAP.

by ricardo teano, retention Chair
This year’s  Fourth Degree 

ceremony is scheduled for Oct. 3  
at the Irvine Marriott Hotel. The 
highest of the Knights’ degrees, 
it  fosters the Spirit of Patriotism.

For more information, please 
open www.kofcassembly 2305.
org. Attention all Third Degree 
Knights, there is still time to 
join. The application deadline is 
Sept. 9.

    The nine candidates listed 
at the end of August are Nick 

H. Benigno, Robert J. Claproth, 
Benedict A Del Rosario, Father 
Thomas K. Naval, Kenneth M. 
Stashik, Philip A. Tagatac , An-
thony Walker, Richard A. Ingras-
sia and Joseph M. Baumgartner.

Spouses Janet Walker and 
Jackie Stashik will be guests at 
the Mass and banquet.

 The new Fourth degree honor-
eeswill earn the title Sir Knights 
of  the Santiago De Compostela 
Assembly 2305.

They also qualify to join the 

Color Corps, the highly visible 
reminder of our service to the 
community.

All current Fourth degree 
Knights are cordially invited to 
join this formal affair. 

Let us support the candidates 
and Fr. Thomas on this big day.

The $45 sideliner fee is due 
Sept. 9. 

Faithful  Navigator Mike 
Farrell will attend our regular 
meeting Sept. 2 to talk about  the 
Fourth Degree.        

Deadline for Fourth Degree candidates is Sept. 9



       

       

Council 9487 Advertising Corner

       

PAUL A. SHISBEY, EA 
Income Tax Consultant

Retired I.R.S. Agent / Appeals Officer 
30 Years Experience

Phone/Fax 
(949) 215-6937                     24192 McCoy Road
pshisbeyea@cox.net                  Lake Forest, Ca 92630
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ACCESS >
Exterminator Service Inc.

Complete Termite & Pest Control
Roger Sonnenfeld
Lic. No. OPR10569

Orange County
(714) 630-6310
       Fax                                     Toll Free                                     Inland Empire
(714) 630-5295                         1-877-522-2377                         (951) 693-4603 
www.accessext.com                 Serving Southern California       roger@accessext.com

       



       

               • Whole Life  • Term • Annuities 
                   • Long Term Care • IRA               

               Knights of Columbus  
                INSURANCE

                  Mark F. Yubeta, FIC
                Phone: (949) 322-7266
                 FAX: (949) 366-0374    

                       mark.yubeta@kofc.

DOMINIC E. RAINONE
 A Professional Law Corporation

 •Trusts & Estate Planning
 • Administration & Litigation
 • General Counsel
 • Computer Law
16148 Sand Canyon Avenue,  Irvine, CA  92613
tel (949) 833-3433              fax: (949) 423-0124
e-mail: rainone@rainonelaw. com

       

       

Dina Tennant 
(949) 768-8350
(949) 295-6278 Text
dina@dinatennant.com
http://dinatennant.com

RESIDENTIAL BROKERAGE
CA BROKERAGE # 454480
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     Jackie Stashik
         REALTOR®
   949. 813.9950
   949.597-1596

Jackie1st@cox.net
www.JackieDirect.

com
CA LIC NUMBER 01233768

Steve Cook                   
Franchise Owner
Sonsset, Inc. dba H&R Block

26761 Portola Parkway, Ste. 2M 
Foothill Ranch, CA 92610
Tel 949.837.1599  ext. 2501   Fax: 949.837.1752
Cell 949.466.4998
stcook@hrblock.com     www.hrblok.com 753-0671

      FIRST TEAM
              REAL ESTATE 

                                    Tim
                                Morissette

                                                    (949) 412-2233
                                          TIMMORISSETTE@cox.net
                                 WWW.TIMMORISSETTE.COM

                                                               SHORT SALE
                                RE #00629590       SPECIALIST



       

                                          

       

              

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

              

              
              
       

       

       

                     

       
              

     DJ Jimmy
Jaime Martinez    

Mobile Disc Jockey                           

• Weddings • Corporate Events
• Bodas • Quinceaneras

Make your special event
a memorable one! 

(949) 677-0072

       

From page 2
CULMER                           
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Doug wants to encourage new members to achieve 
the award.Doug and wife Rose have been active in 
the St. John the Baptist parish in Costa Mesa before 
moving to Lake Forest last year. Their son Sean has 
been on the Finance Committee at Sts. Simon and 
Jude for 16 years and is now chairman. 

 Having new members take active roles early as 
this Shining Armor Award promotes, promises more 
success for the council.

                 – Ricardo Teano, Retention Committee                  

ers facility only; daily benefit amounts and benefit 
durations (how much and how long it will last); and 
the length of the elimination period (waiting period) 
before benefits kick-in.

Having a professionally trained agent and a brother 
Knight you can trust to help guide you through the 
process is yet another valuable benefit that comes 
with your membership. 

Take advantage of it;and contact me today at 
(949)322-7266 or mark.yubeta@kofc.org

INSURANCE                      
 From page 5

       The advertising  cost is $60 a year for 
a business card size ad, and $40 a year 
for each additional business card size 
(3.5 inches x 2 inches) purchased (If you 
purchase and ad the size of two business 
cards, the cost is $100/year.)   Get  your  
business card in the next issue of this 
Newsletter by calling Brother Ricardo 
Teano now at  273-8945.

KofC Newsletter Ad Rates

Pray for World Peace
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er, 859-3203 Gene Ganley, 
PGK 586-8270.
Fr. McGivney Guild Advocate
Rick Reynolds 474-6900
rreynolds@trlawyers.com
KofC Insurance Field 
Agent 
Mark Yubeta, 322-7266
mark.yubeta@kofc.org
Bereavement
Tom Haas, 768-2181
thaas4295@aol.com
Sickness
Eric Schechter 586-8275
Fourth Degree
Ignacio Mena,  525-5223
Pro Life/DaySharing/Holy 
Hour Bernie Laituri, 770-5468

Program Directors
                        
September
Anniversaries    

                        
September
Birthdays    

       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       
       

       

       

       
       

       

       

              

       

       

              
       

       

       

       
       

       

              
       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

       

– by John Ojeda, FS/PGK

       

02 Pat/Barbara Walloch

02 Richard/Rachel Pineros

03 Ron/Barbara Hernandez

05 Kevin/Marilyn Sabicer

05 Alfonso/Elfa Lopez

05 Ken/Jackie Stashik

06 Kevin/Grettel Irribarren

07 Thomas/Linda Haas

12 Don/Linda Bibona

12 Don/Teresa Pooters

14 John/Virginia Osley

16 Rolland/Teresa Stokes

17 Ernesto/Gloria Karolewski

18 John/Jan Blankenship

18 Arnold/Martha Morales

23 Robert/Linda Desmond

23 Bill/Sue Stegall

25 Ken/Janine Hartzig

25 Gene/Jeannine Sansone  

26 Robert/Lorraine Epperson

27 James/Nancy Lamperis

27 Rudolph/Abby Quiroz

28 John/Ann Marie Blaney

28 Jack/Dianne Weston

15 Jeannine Sansone        

      16  Beau Kellen

16  Joseph DeProspero

16 Margaret Marchia

16 Jonathan Lopez

17 Hugo Hinshaw

18 Lupe Kloer

19 Patrick Hunt

20 Sean Renden

20 Donna Hinshaw

20 Kim Nguyen

21 William Studley

21 Miles Sonnenfeld

22 Patricia Piecuch

22 Diane Reynolds

22 Karen McCauley

23 Muriel Boivin

24  Jeff Carta

25 Patrick Bole

26 Norma Laudencia 

26 Theresa Stokes

26 Tracie Eggert

26 George Zettel

26 Diane Sixsmith

27 Damon Smith

28 Patricia Orozco

30 Delbert Matonic

01 Dom Laudencia

02 Michael Diaz

03 George Klett

03  Mark Peters

03  Susan Gordon

03  Susan Cuenca

03 Joe Strauss

03 Dagmar Mena

03 Jeffrey Rodriguez

04 Harry Milby

04 Joseph Baumgartner

05 Stewart Imagawa

05 Marty Neuville

06 Marilyn Sabicer          

07 Rosa Leonides

08 Carol Glasow

08 Steve Dubiansky

08 Patrick Lambaren

09 Hector Guzman

09 Maria Karolewski

10 Rachel Ruelas

11 Edward Nainoa

11 Barbara Casabianca

14 Michael Klett

14  Lois Ann Boegeman

14 John Ruelas Jr.

15 Allison Diesel

15 Jeanne Hartsig
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K of C Bishop William R. Johnson Council 9487  
September 2015      

       

Recycling, 
7 a.m.-noon

Officers
Meeting,
7:30, PH

Pancake 
Breakfast, 

PH. 

Past GK
Dinner,

Outback

Chapter
Meeting

Chapter
Meeting

Business
Meeting,
7:30 p.m.

                            1         2            3           4            5             

      6             7             8             9          10        11            12

       13          14          15           16     17           18           19

       20           21          22          23          24          25          26

       27          28           29          30           31                      

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Catholic
Mens 

Fellowship

Labor Day

Parish
Men’s

Retreat

Parish
Dinner

CMens 
Fellowship

Catholic
Mens 

Fellowship

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.

Mobil Park 
Recycling
7-9:30 a.m.
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“God’s will is that we grow in our capacity to:  
welcome one another; to forgive and to love; and 

to resemble Jesus.  This is the holiness 
of the Church.”
 - Pope Francis

    

First
Friday

Adoration



G.K. REPORT                                                       
From page 1

       

 

       

            September
Date      Event        Chairman  

  2   General Business Meeting, Michael Klett
  5   Catholic Men’s Fellowship
  7   Monday Recycle, George Nothhelfer
12   Saturday Recycle, George Nothhelfer
12   Catholic Men’s Fellowship
13   Pancake Breakfast, Mike Ulibarri
14   Monday Recycle, George Nothhelfer
16   Officer’s Meeting, Michael Klett
19   Catholic Men’s Fellowship
20   Past Grand Knights’ Dinner at  
       Outback Restaurant, Michael Klett
21   Monday Recycle, George Nothhelfer
24   Chapter Meeting
25   Parish Men’s Retreat, Ken Allen
26   Parish Comfort Dinner, Mike Ulibarri
28   Monday Recycle, George Nothhelfer

October
  2   Parish Festival  
  3   Catholic Men’s Fellowship  
  3   Parish Festival  
  4    Parish Festival  
  5    Monday Recycle, George Nothhelfer
  7    General Business Meeting, Michael Klett
10    Catholic Men’s Fellowship  
10    Saturday Recycle, George Nothhelfer
11    Pancake Breakfast, Mike Ulibarri
12    Monday Recycle, George Nothhelfer
17    Catholic Men’s Fellowship  
19    Monday Recycle, George Nothhelfer

20  Red Cross Blood Drive, Roger Sonnenfeld
21  Officer’s Meeting, Michael Klett
22  Chapter Meeting  
23  ID Drive, John Ojeda
24  ID Drive, John Ojeda
24  Catholic Men’s Fellowship 
25  ID Drive, John Ojeda
26  Monday Recycle, George Nothhelfer
31  Catholic Men’s Fellowship 
November
1  All Saint’s Day  
1  Remembrance Mass, John Ojeda
2  Monday Recycling, George Nothhelfer
2  All Soul’s Day  
3  Election Day  
4  General Business Meeting, Michael Klett
4   First Degree, Joe Schulte
6   ID Drive, John Ojeda
7   ID Drive, John Ojeda
8   Pancake Breakfast, Mike Ulibarri
8   ID Drive, John Ojeda
9   Monday Recycling, George Nothhelfer
11  Veteran’s Day  
14  Saturday Recycling, George Nothhelfer
16  Monday Recycling, George Nothhelfer
18  Officer’s Meeting, Michael Klett
23  Monday Recycling, George Nothhelfer
29  First Sunday of Advent  
29  Corporate Communion   
30  Monday Recycling,  George Nothhelfer

Council 9487 Save the Dates
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Date      Event        Chairman 

look good, very good.
September is looking like a busy month as 

well,which is normal for our Council.  We have 
recycling (of course), a pancake breakfast on the 
13th, Past Grand Knight’s dinner on the 20th, and 
comfort dinner on the 26th.  Make your reservation 
for the Past Grand Knight’s Dinner with Roger 
Sonnenfeld.  The event is for every member of the 
Council and guest. 

 The CMF meets every Saturday morning and 
the Parish Men’s Retreat starts on the 25th.  The 
general business meeting on the 2nd will be an 
“explanatory” meeting. 

I will take a moment to explain what we are 
doing during the meeting and why.  I hope and 

pray that you can make at least one of the events.
 September is the month we celebrate Labor Day.  

From Google:  Labor Day is “a public holiday or 
day of festivities held in honor of working people.”

I hope and pray that you take the time to do just 
that with your family on Sept.7 or another day of 
your choosing.

 Don’t forget to grow your beards and mustaches 
for the facial hair contest at the Parish Festival.  

The Knights (and their ladies) will be operating 
the Beer Garden and the American Food booth. 
Please sign up for a shift.  Many hands make light 
work.  If there is a way that I can serve you or our 
Council better please let me know.  May God Bless 
you.  Your brother in Christ, Mike 

    


